Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

We Councillors John Merry Leader, Bill Hinds Lead  Member for Customer and Support Services and John Warmisham Lead Member for Children’s Services , confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred  in accordance with  Minute 46 of Cabinet held on 13th November ,2007 and in accordance with the Constitution of the Council, have approved the recommendation of the Panel for Selection Preferred Bidders in respect of the BSF programme and  invite Catalyst Lend Lease and Transformational Learning Partnership   to go forward to the next stage of the selection process
The reasons are The application process has been in operation for number of weeks culminating in the Shortlisted bidders being invited to attend clarification sessions  which were held in the Salford Suite, Salford Civic Centre on 15th and 17th January, 2008.

This process was  entirely in accordance with national procedures set out for Building Schools for the Future and all relevant procurement law.

An option considered and rejected was not to  invite prospective bidders to the next stage.

The assessment of risk is High – Failure to complete the selection process in accordance with the agreed time table would materially affect the delivery of the BSF programme.

Source of funding:  Building Schools for the Future Programme
Legal advice obtained: Richard Fleetwood – Addleshaws Goddard
Financial advice obtained: Richard Barnes Ernst Young 




        Alan Westwood Strategic Director Of Customer and Support Services  
The  document has been used to assist the decision process: -
re not open to the public by virtue of Paragraph 3 of schedule 12a to Local Government Act 1972  
Contact Officer: Stephen Bradbury 

Tel No 0161 778 0367
Signed

J. D Merry, C.W V Hinds and J Warmisham 





Dated:  23rd January,2008
Lead Members
This decision was published on  23rd  January, 2008.
This decision is not subject to call in. 






